
June Birthdays: 
June 1 - Frank Parish 
June 9 - Shirlanne Pawley-Boyd 
June 11 - Brent Perrin 
June 13 - Cal Langman 
June 14 - Joe Kapron 
June 16 - Ray Saitz 
June 20 - Peter Norris 
June 24 - Stan Pineau 

June Club Member Anniversaries: 
June 6 - Tracey Ormond 
June 10 - Bob Phillips 
June 12 - Karen Laws 
June 16 - Gord Fallen 
June 16 - Mark Donohue 
June 21 - Shirlanne Pawley-Boyd

President: Andi van Koeverden

Past President: Bruce Gravel

President Elect: Ken Tremblay

Treasurer: Wayne Harding

Club Secretary: Ken Tremblay

Sgt. at Arms: Moe Grant

Directors:

Marie Press 
Morris Cox 

Jason Stabler 
Kevin Duguay 
Peter Thomas 
Lloyd Graham 

Jaimie Bondy-Donohue

Our Exchange Student info:
Matilde Giannoni 

Cell: 705-875-3508 
is residing with

Sally and Wayne Harding 
1730 Keppler Crescent 

Peterborough ON 
705-740-2053

Upcoming Program Schedule
June 11 – In Club Meeting
June 18 – Andi van Koeverden and Ken Tremblay – Changeover Meeting
June 25 – TBA

President Andi called the meeting to order at 12:16 pm. 

Grace: Morris Cox. Four Way Test: Bruce Gravel. Toast to Canada and 
the Queen, followed by the singing of Oh Canada with Paul Bodrug at 
the keyboard. 

Guests: Introduced by Ray Saitz. Guests of the Club today were Marina 
Wilke, Jacinta Melanson, Marty St. Peter, Cossette St. Peter, Gavin St. 
Peter, Trevor Lomax, Maria Dalzell, Peter Cain, Cathie Edwards, Mason 
Percy, and Mati our exchange student. Hunter Masters, Amy Masters, 
and Gabriel Packer were guests of Amy Simpson.

Sergeant-at-Arms: Moe Grant did not levy any fines but warned us that 
this could mean that fines may be doubled next week. 

Announcements: The Board decided to alter the original resolution 
slightly about the number per month and the nature of our weekly 
meetings and next Monday, June 11, we will vote on an amended 
resolution to meet on the second and fourth Monday of each month 
with a guest speaker and an in-club meeting quarterly, four times a year.  
The prepaid meals plan has been deferred. Our Rotary dues will not be 
affected. Andi is looking into an e-vote or proxy vote for those members 
who cannot attend and Ken Tremblay will send out a clarification on 
proxy and e-voting and a full copy of the resolution. We will need a 
quorum of thirty percent of the Club present and a vote in favour will 
require sixty percent of the votes. The Deputy Governor changeover will 
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happen next Monday, June 11, at an evening meeting 
at the Peterborough Golf and Country Club. The 
cost is 35 dollars. Other Clubs in our area are not 
soliciting transfers but are accepting transfers of 
members. Stan Pineau informed us that the One Roof 
activity will be tomorrow, Tuesday, at 3:00 and 5:00 
pm. Bruce Gravel said that the deadline to let him 
know if you are going to the dinner/theatre at Globus 
Theatre is June 14.  The event is at the Lakeview 
Arts Barn in Bobcageon and the play is Lunenberg by 
Norn Foster. If you have already said that you are 
going please bring in your money. The cost is $73.28 
per person for the dinner and play. Bruce also used 
a past-presidential privilege to throw in a Happy 
Buck. He and Frances will be grandparents in the 
fall. Ken Tremblay reminded members to check the 
committee lists to make sure their names are where 
they wanted them to be on the various committees. 
Colin McKenzie said that the leftover food last week 
went to the Casa Maria home for refugees and today 
it is going to Crossroads and both also involved a 
donation from our anonymous donor. Susan Sharp 
let us know that next week we will talk about our 
international projects, Marie Press will give an 
update, and we will do an in-club hands-on project.

Program: The first item on the agenda was a 
presentation by two students who had taken part in 
Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (RYLA) activities. 
Hunter Masters and Gabriel Packer were introduced 
at the podium by Amy Simpson. Gabriel Packer 
attended an Adventures in Citizenship event in 
Ottawa for a weekend and thanked the Club for the 
event of lifetime. He received a Celebrate Canadian 
Citizenship certificate after the weekend spent with 
200 students who did not know each other before 
the weekend. He sat in on a citizenship ceremony, 
which was a great honour because people usually 
cannot attend as observers, visited the Archives, and 
an aboriginal centre. Hunter Masters went to Orillia 
for a RYLA three day retreat with about 200 students 
where he learned leadership skills that he will be 
able to apply in his future. 

The second item was a presentation by students 
and teachers who benefit from the Breakfast Club 

which we host every Wednesday at Prince of Wales 
elementary school. Peter Cain is the Vice Principal 
and he read a short speech written by a student, 
Dylan, who could not attend today. Dylan said he 
enjoyed the breakfast club because of the good food 
and the nice people and there were never any bad 
days. Peter said that the volunteers are there for the 
kids, not acknowledgement and thanked us for all of 
our efforts. 

The third presentation was by Marina Wilke 
who is Director of Fund Development for Junior 
Achievement of Peterborough, Lakeland, and 
Muskoka. She mentioned that her father, Eric 
Wilke, was member of this Club for many years. 
She showed a video and then gave an overview of 
what Junior Achievement does. It opened in 2007 in 
Peterborough and its mission is inspiring students 
and preparing them to succeed in a global economy 
by participating in financial literacy, work readiness 
and entrepreneurship programs. There is no cost to 
the students or schools and the organization actively 
tries to reach out to rural students. JA programs are 
delivered by dedicated volunteers from businesses. 
Marina outlined programs at the elementary and 
secondary level and brought samples of products 
produced by students in the program. Two local 
major events are World of Work and the Business 
Hall of Fame.

Meeting adjourned at about 1:15.

POTENTIAL NEW MEMBERS

If you are bringing a guest to Rotary, who may be interested 
in joining our club, please make sure you introduce this 
person to Moe Grant or someone else on the Membership 
Committee. Moe or a committee member will look 
after talking to the guest and seeing them through the 
membership process. The Membership Committee has some 
information at the Holiday Inn that potential Rotarians can 
take away with them.

Can’t Attend A Weekly Meeting... Maybe Make-up

Rotary Make-up Meetings may be sent to  
Lucas Smith for your attendance credit. 

 Email: smi0166@outlook.com


